
 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

Ashfield Valley Primary School 

Reception Spring 1 Newsletter 

English 
 

In English, the children will be 
learning how to write sentences 
based on our stories; Lost and 

Found and The Gruffalo’s Child. They 
will be writing a letter from the 

perspective of the penguin.  

Mathematics 
 

In Maths, the children will be 
learning about addition and 
subtraction. They will also be 

learning their number bonds to 10 
and finding one more and one less 

than a given number.  

Science 
 

In Science, the children will be 
learning about which materials are 

waterproof. This will help them 
when building a boat, linking to our 

story Lost and Found.  
 

Art 
In Art, the children will be doing lots 

of painting and creating with 
different materials. This includes; 

creating their penguin and a home 
for the Gruffalo’s Child.  

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 

Here is your curriculum newsletter for 
this half term.  

This newsletter will give you an idea 
of all of the different things that we 
will be doing. 

P.E is on a Thursday afternoon. The 
children need to bring in their P.E kits 
every Thursday morning and take 
them back home with them at the 
end of Thursday afternoon. 

Your child needs to bring in their 
reading book every day. They should 
be reading for at least fifteen minutes 
every night. 

In class we will be doing weekly 
spelling tests. I will keep you updated 
with the spellings in which your child 
will need to learn that week. 

Thank you, 

 

Miss Slicker 

Mrs Zafar  

DT 
 

In DT, the children will be learning 
about how to make a boat. They will 
be using different materials to test 

the suitability of their boats. This links 
with our book Lost and Found.  

 

Physical Education 
 

This half term the children will be 
working on learning a dance routine 

based on the topic of seasons.  

RHE 
 

RHE is the new PSHE. We will be 
learning about kindness and how 
important it is to help each other.   

 

 

Topic 
 

Topic is History and Geography. The 
children will be looking at what life is 
like in the South Pole and comparing 

it to their lives in Rochdale.  


